
                                                         
South East Area Joint Policing Subcommittee 

Minutes of meeting held on 13th December 2018  

@ 9.30 a.m. in the Council Chamber, City Hall  

 

Attendance: 

South East Area Councillors 

Cllr Mannix Flynn (Chairperson) 

Cllr Claire O’Connor (Vice-Chairperson) 

Cllr Chris Andrews 

Cllr Frank Kennedy  

Cllr Mary Freehill  

Cllr Sonya Stapleton  

Cllr Anne Feeney  

Cllr Dermot Lacey 

Cllr Patrick McCartan  

Cllr Clare Byrne 

Cllr Patrick Costello 

 

Dublin City Council 

Rose Kenny, Area Manager 

Brian Hanney, Assistant Area Manager   

Kevin O’Sullivan, Public Domain Officer 

Eimear O’Sullivan, Senior Staff Officer 

Leah Johnston, Staff Officer 

 

 

Garda Síochána 

Chief Superintendent Kevin Gralton 

Chief Superintendent Lorraine Wheatley 

Superintendent Joseph Gannon 

Superintendent  Anthony O’Donnell  

Inspector Conor O’Neill  

 

Guest Speakers :   

Alan Connolly Coolmine TC Chairman  

Pauline McKeown Coolmine TC Chief Executive  

 

Community & Business Representatives 

Apologies: 

Esther McGrath             

  

  

 

Order: 
 

1. Minutes of September meeting agreed. 
        Request for CCTV in Cabbage Patch clarified by Cllr Andrews. 
 

2. Presentation on Coolmine Therapeutic Community made by Alan Connolly, 
Chairman, and Pauline McKeown, Chief Executive. 

 
Action:  Presentation to be circulated to the members.  

 
3. Presentation on DMR South Central Crime Statistics made by Chief 

Superintendent Lorraine Wheatley 

Action:  DMR South Central to follow up in relation to traffic enforcement in the 
College Green area  
 
Presentation on DMR South Crime Statistics made by Chief Superintendent 
Kevin Gralton. 
Actions:  District Policing Maps to be provided shortly; List of Community 

Garda to be circulated. DMR South to make contact with Trinity Hall regarding 

anti-social behaviour reported around the area of Temple Road, Dartry. 

 



Update:  DMR South are currently running a campaign around cycling and 

breaches of cycle lanes until early January.  

 

Rutland Grove 

Action: Request for installation of CCTV in Rutland Grove by Dublin City 
Council and continued monitoring by An Garda Síochána to be followed up. 

  

4. A.O.B 

 

CCTV 

Action: Previous request for installation of CCTV in Pigeon House Rd, 

supported by An Garda Siochana DMR South Central, to be followed up.  All 

CCTV procedures to be looked at in early 2019 to clarify differing procedures in 

public locations.  

 

Milltown Luas Stop 

Safety concerns raised around the Milltown LUAS stop and the closure of gate 

into St. Ann’s Park. 

Action: DMR South to follow up  

 

JPC Agenda  

Action: JPC protocol for submitting items for JPC agenda to be clarified. 

 

General 

 An Garda Siochána commended for tackling outdoor drinking along the 

canal in summer 2018 and were requested to consider a similar 

operation if required in 2019. 

 

 An Garda Síochána commended for the Garda Youth Achievements 
awards ceremony which was held in the Aviva.  

Action: List of award winners to be circulated to members. 

 

 Members thanked Inspector Henry Fitzpatrick and Rose Kenny, Area 

Manager for their contribution to the Sub-committee.  

Action: Letter to of appreciation to be sent on behalf of the committee to 

Inspector Fitzpatrick. 

 


